Draft Minutes Southwark Cyclists 

meeting October 11th 2017

Apologies: Eleanor Margolies, Ralph Smyth, Andy Cawdell, Lucia Quenya, Patrick Clifford

present: Hugh Bolton (acting chair), Mary Manning, Gareth Evans, Bob Eva, Sally Eva (sec), John Ward, Alex Raha, Belinda Sykes, Peter Wright (London Living Streets), Billy Clerkin, Jeremy Leach (Southwark Living Streets), Liz Eden, Bruce Lynn, Pete Wood. 

Guests: team from British Land to discuss their development at Canada Water led by director of planning Miles Price and including transport engineer Martin Reed from Arup. Site is 46 acres including a new town centre development with a High Street of chain shops and narrower streets with small shops and single retail outlets. The outline planning application was expected to be submitted in Feb/March 2018 with building of the first phase beginning in the spring of 2019. 

British Land was completely supportive of the Mayor's agenda for transport and saw most people using public transport to access the site. Will Norman had been wrong to blame "Canada Water" for the gap in the plans for CS4 but Mr Price acknowledged that British Land had concerns about delays of 4 and 6 minutes for buses forecast for the superhighway. They would be re-analysing the figures to see how sound TfL's forecasts were. Bruce on behalf of SC expressed doubts about the TfL's analysis. It was suggested that a light could be shed on their value by comparing forecasts and outcomes on Blackfriars Road. Mr Price said that main cause of the gap was the council's wish to remove the gyratory around Surrey Quays station. British Land had offered land to the council to assist the removal of the gyratory and to provide a ticket hall for the station on the other side of the road to take the extra capacity generated by the development. British Land was expecting most shoppers from outside to come from the south east. 

British Land was interested in incorporating hire bikes into the scheme both Santander and other commercial schemes such as o-bikes. SC members felt that o-bikes were unattractive and cluttered up the public realm. Unless space was provided on the roads to park them, they represented street clutter. Parking was being reduced in the new site. Tesco's car park was being reduced from 2,000 spaces to 1,000. Tesco's leverage was such that those 1,000 spaces would be provided very expensively underground. Average parking per dwelling was 0.3 spaces. The high street would be buses and delivery lorries only controlled by ANPR cameras. Bus speed limiters would be set to 10mph.  

Access to the Brunel Bridge was being provided by the council around the edges of the site. There would be a route through the development leading to the bridge but it would be slower and less direct. Similarly routes out in other directions were not emphasised. A priority would be access to a primary school outside the site. Cycle parking was a priority including visitor cycle parking. 

The discussion lasted two hours. On behalf of British Land Mr Price said he would like to return in January 2018 when they were closer to the outline application. It was agreed to invite them again. The team left at 8.30pm

Since the meeting was over-running it was AGREED to delay matters arising from the August 2017 meeting until after the AGM. 

1) Dulwich Traffic Management update: Alastair reported that, after some delay, the Dulwich Traffic Management study had begun. Topics included traffic patterns, cycling schemes, rail, buses, schools travel and air quality. The consultant, Steer Davies Gleave, would make a  presentation at the Dulwich Community Council meeting on 1 November.
2) Training civi/wiki and cyclestreets: Mary, Liz and Gareth asked for training. 
3) Camberwell Grove: the consultation was out. The Camberwell Grove Traffic group were printing flyers for house to house delivery throughout the consultation area. The consultation did not appear to allow non-residents to take part. Agreed to check this because the consultation was important to many Lewisham Cyclists who used QW7.  Volunteers to leaflet: Bob, Sally, Gareth, Liz, Belinda. 
4) CS4: Southwark cyclists was acting in support of the LCC who were leading. Volunteers to leaflet: Liz, Belinda, Gareth, Mary, and John. Luci was contacting bike shops to put out literature. Other organisations who might support a campaign for pedestrian support on grounds of clean air were Stop Killing Londoners and London Living Streets.  Response needed to the report in the Southwark News which criticised the effect of CS4 on local shops. Need to contact the editor and emphasise the three extra crossings and cleaner air. Ward councillors supported CS4. Need to contact Florence Eshalomi (MGLA) and get her on board. Contact schools and try to arrange group response supporting active travel to school via CS4

AOB

Denman Road SE5. This badly needed traffic calming.  Agreed to support Jeremy to apply for funding from Cleaner Greener safer funds. 
Date of next meeting: 

AGM Wednesday November 8th 6.30-8.30pm 41 Grosvenor Park SE5 0NH. All welcome. 

